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PCMSC Newsletter 
January 2014 

P.O. BOX 682577 
PARK CITY, UTAH 84068-2577 
WWW.PCMSC.ORG 

                                          Upcoming  January 2014 TGIF  
1/03/2014                No TGIF Happy Holidays! 
1/10/2014                The Upper Deck/Aspen Room at Peaks Hotel, 2346 Park Ave., 435-649-5000 
1/17/2014                Jeremy Country Club, 8770 North Jeremy Rd.,435-649-2700 
1/24/2014                Pot Luck at Bill and Pris Watson's , 3070 Snowcloud Circle, PC 84060 
1/31/2014                Collie's Bar and Grill , 738 Main St., 435-649-0888 

             
If you know of a bar, club or restaurant which would appreciate our Friday night business, please let  

 
   All TGIFs begin at 6:00 p.m. unless otherwise announced. 

   
 
 

 

Our first official PCMSC ski day and the earliest one ever!  This view is from the top of the Snake Creek 
chair at Brighton.  
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PCMSC Board of Directors 

~ Honorary Trustees ~ 

           Jan Peterson             Jan’s Mtn Outfitters 
           Charlie Sturgis             White Pine Touring 
           Todd Thibalt             Cole Sports                      

 
~ Board of Directors ~ 

 
President~                    Sue Johnson  
                                     435-487-9044 
                                          sue@njwest.com 
 
Vice President ~          Kathy Kelleher  
                                    435-657-2803                    
                                    kathykel@aol.com 
 
Past President ~          Jeri Brooke  
                                    847-525-5433  
                                    jbrooke@tribalexpressions.com 
 
Secretary~                   Becky Hinton  
                                    949-637-9644 
                                    bhinton2@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer~  Stan Hooley 
  435-649-8182 
  shooley@comcast.net 
 
Media/Comm.~ Sylvia Bennion  
                                     801-231-0311                    
                   sylvia_bennion@hotmail.com 
 
Summer Sports~          Jon Scarlet 
                                     435-658-0390 
                                     scarlet202@comcast.Net 
 
Winter Sports~             Lisa Hunter 
                                     770- 630-2233 
                                     hunt5994@bellsouth.net  
 
TGIF~  Noelani Kauhane  
                                     702-336-5728    
                                     nkauhane@gmail.com  
 
Social~  Paddy Mollard  
                                     435-214-7567                           
                   paddymollard@gmail.com 
 
Membership~ Peggy Hanson 
  435-604-0748 
  peggylhanson@comcast.net 
 
~Non-Board Positions ~ 
 
Advertising~ David Anderson 
                                     801-599-0618 
                    danderson@dcalaw.org 
 
Alpine Sports~             Bub Carlson 
                                     435-658-4728 
                                     pcbub1@gmail.com 
Snowshoe/other~          
 
Public Relations/          Rob Brooke 
Newsletter~                 224-639-3293                                                            
                                    rbrooke@tribalexpressions.com 
 
 ISC Reps~                  PCMSC President 
                                      
To Send Email ~         pcmscemail@pcmsc.org                                 
                                                               
 
To Submit Newsletter Articles: E-mail to Rob 
Brooke, news@pcmsc.org   
Deadline is 10th of the month. 
To Advertise in the Newsletter:   Call David 
Anderson 801-599-0618.  
For Newsletter Subscription, Change of Mailing 
or Email Address: contact  Peggy Hanson at  
435-604-0748 or peggylhanson@comcast.net 

                                        

President’s Message  
                                     By Sue Johnson 
 
I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas/Holiday!   
Now that 2014 is here and the busy Holidays are behind us, I hope to see 
everyone at our many PCMSC activities.   
The Holiday party on Saturday, December 7th at the Marriott on Sidewinder 
was another great success!  Thank you to the many people who attended and 
danced the night away to the Dizzy Desoto Band.  Thank you to Jon Scarlet 
who captured the many fun moments of the evening with his great 
photography!  And a special thank you to Paddy Mollard for all the work she 
put into coordinating and making this evening such a special event for 
everyone! 
Lisa Hunter has already put together many dates for X-country and 
snowshoeing activities.  Bub Carlson has also coordinated many downhill ski 
days.  If you would like to lead any of these activities, please reach out to 
Lisa.  Please see the details below for specific dates and time. 
Karen Halverson has done a great job at scheduling her first month of TGIF’s 
for the club during the month of January.  If anyone would like to host a TGIF 
in their home in future months, please contact Karen. 
The Club’s annual Bash will be here before you know it!  It is being planned 
for the last weekend in February or the first week in March.  As soon as the 
date is confirmed we will send out a save-the-date email.  We hope to see 
many of you at this fun event. 
Wishing everyone a Happy and Healthy New Year! 

January 2014 

TGIF Update 
As many of you know, Noe Kauhane, has relocated to Denver. Karen 
Halverson has been “elected” to fill her shoes, and is in the process of making 
arrangements for future Friday gatherings. Because public venues are more 
difficult to book in winter, Karen invites club members to contact her to 
participate as a pot-luck host. 
Please be advised that host does NOT have to provide an entrée, all plates and 
eating utensils are provided by the club, and tables can be made available.  As 
this is BYOB host, one only needs to provide the venue. If you are able to host 
a TGIF, please contact Karen at khalverson01@gmail.com. Thank you! 
 

SOCIAL CALENDAR Save the date 
 

A thank you is extended to everyone who participated in the Holiday Dinner 
Dance. We and really did “dance the night away” - including a couple of extra 
songs. It was an enjoyable way to get together and start the Holiday Season. 
Moving forward, another great night with a buffet dinner, dancing and a full 
cash bar will be scheduled for end February. 
 
Hold the date for our annual Bash, which is targeted for February 21st, 22nd 
or 28th. There will be a short, required business meeting, with budget review 
and approval of the 2014 Board of Directors.  Then the fun will begin! Look 
for full details in the February Newsletter and by an E-mail blast once the 
venue and date is set.  
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Synopsis of Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting, December 3, 2013 
                                                                               By Becky Hinton 

 
The meeting was held at the home of Jeri Brooke and was called to order at 7:45 pm by vice  
president, Kathy Kelleher.  Board members in attendance were Stan Hooley, Kathy Kelleher, Becky  
Hinton, Peggy Hanson, Paddy Mollard, Noelani Kauhane, Karen Halverson, Lisa Hunter, Jeri Brooke.   
Chuck Mollard attended on behalf of Jon Scarlet. 
A quorum was present.  Minutes of the November 5, 2013 meeting were approved. 
The proposed budget for 2014 as completed by the Finance Committee was presented to the Board.  Taking into 
account the financial results from the past five years, and the fact that the 2013 results will be very favorable, the 
Committee developed the 2014 budget on a break-even basis.  Jeri moved that the 2014 Budget be approved and 
Kathy seconded the motion.  The Budget was approved. 
Final details for the December 7 Holiday Party were discussed and it promises to be a great evening.   Paddy is now 
working on the location and date for The Bash, which will be either the lat weekend of February or the first week of 
March.  The Appreciation Dinner to recognize members who have lead events and volunteered in other capacities is 
scheduled for April 5, 2014. 
The Board welcomed Karen Halverson, who will assume the TGIF Board position as of January 1.  The Board also 
expressed appreciation to Noe for a great job with the TGIF’s the past two years and wished her well as she relocates 
to Denver. 
Karen has the January TGIF’s lined up.  Members who would be agreeable to hosting a pot luck in their home for 
February and March are asked to please contact Karen. 
Lisa reported that Don Jacobs has agreed to lead cross country skiing on Thursdays through the winter.  At Kathy’s 
suggestion Lisa will look into some new winter activities for the Club, e.g., a sleigh ride at the Homestead, 
snowmobiling at Daniels Summit.  Lisa would welcome suggestions from club members as well. 
The slate of officers for 2014-15 was presented to the Board.  Paddy moved that the slate be accepted and Peggy 
seconded the motion.  The motion passed and the slate will be presented to membership for approval at The Bash. 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 7, 2014 at 6:30 p.m., at Paddy and Chuck Mollard’s home. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9 pm. 

 
 

 

 

      January 2014 

 

From the Editor: NEWS YOU CAN USE 
Thanks to everyone who has submitted pictures for the newsletter, it really helps make the newsletter more 
interesting. I invite members to submit your pictures with the names of the people in the picture, the date, the place 
and what makes this a special memory. If there is not room for all of the pictures in the newsletter we will try to put 
them in the digital version. 
Please share your outstanding Park City experiences with us. Write a short piece about what you have done, describe 
what was so special about the experience, and then submit it to the newsletter.  
If you like to give your opinion about things, then we have a job for you. We are looking for someone who will write 
a synopsis of our TGIF”S for the newsletter. Tell us about the restaurants, the service and what you liked or didn’t 
like about the experience. 
Share your knowledge. Be on the look out for our roving reporter at TGIF. We are looking for members input on 
their Park City experiences to share with other members. The roving reporter will ask you questions about a variety 
of topics concerning Park City, summarize the findings which we will print in the newsletter. Please submit your 
information to Rob Brooke at news@PCMSC.org 
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January 2014 

Winter Activities  
 
Classic  Nordic Cross Country Skiing at White Pine Touring 
Thursday, January 9, 10:45AM: Classic ski lesson 
Place:  White Pine Touring at Hotel Park City, 2001 Park Av  (free underground parking) 
Time:  11AM for lesson, but meet at White Pine at 10:30 if eqt is needed, 10:45 if you already have eqt. 
Event:  Group Nordic Classic Cross Country Ski Lesson at White Pine  Nordic Center 435-649-6249 
This is a beginner lesson, however you may benefit even if you are not a beginner. 
Cost:  $20 per person for one hour lesson, free ski equipment, & use of track (age 65+ is free use of track)  
Leader:  Don Jacobs, 435-901-2356 UtahDon@MoveToParkCity.com  
Minimum number for group lesson is 5, there is no maximum.  Please RSVP to Don Jacobs at least 5 days before 
event,  (by Jan 4) as he needs to advise White Pines of the expected number. 
  
Easy Snowshoeing  in Nobletts Creek, on edge of the Uintas 
Wednesday, January 15, 10AM, Meet at Wasatch Bagels on Snow Creek Drive, 10AM to carpool to trailhead. Contact 
Debbie DiBase  dddib02@aol.com; 310-995-7037; or Co leader:  Lisa Hunter hunt5994@bellsouth.net; 770-630-2233 
This is a gentle out & back in a beautiful canyon.  The trailhead is off hwy 35, South of Kamas.   
Total distance is 2 miles.  Bring necessary equipment:  warm boots, snowshoes or yak tracks, poles, water, and a 
snack.  Dogs are welcome. 
  
Full Moon Snowshoe or yaktrax hike in Glenwild  
Thursday, January 16 (Note:  this is first day of Sundance), 6:30PM. Meet at Spring Creek Trailhead to the Glenwild 
Loop Trail (at Kimball Junction take Frontage Road (Bitner) to east.  About ¼ mile later, at 2nd road on left, turn left. 
Contact Kathy Becker ; kathynewcomers@aol.com 435-714-9578 
Event:  This is an easy to moderate hike, depending on snow conditions under the light of the full moon-weather 
permitting.  Please dress as warmly as possible.  Expect about 90 minutes of hiking.  Dogs are NOT welcome due to 
the darkness and trail width.  Afterward, those who wish can meet at Kimball Jct for hot toddies 
 
Skate  Nordic Skiing at White Pine Touring 
Thursday, January 23, 10:45 Skate ski lesson White Pine Touring at Hotel Park City, 2001 Park Av  (free underground 
parking) 11AM for lesson, but meet at White Pine at 10:30 if equipment is needed, 10:45 if you already have 
equipment. 
Event:  Group Nordic Skate Ski Lesson at White Pine Nordic Center 435-649-6249 
This is a beginner lesson, however you may benefit even if you are not a beginner. 
Cost:  $20 per person for one hour lesson, free skate ski equipment, & use of track (age 65+ is free use of track) 
Contact Don Jacobs, 435-901-2356 UtahDon@MoveToParkCity.com  
Minimum number for group lesson is 5, there is no maximum.  Please RSVP to Don Jacobs at least 5 days before 
event,  (by Jan 18) as he needs to advise White Pines of the expected number. 
 
Cross Country, Easy Classic or Moderate Skate Ski trip 
Saturday, January 25, 10:30AM. Meet at trailhead parking lot on Olympic Parkway, about half way up to the Olympic 
Park Center from the roundabout just past the PC Visitors Center. Contact Kathy Becker, 
kathynewcomers@aol.com 435-714-9578. Allow about 2 hours. 
This is a relatively easy trail for classic skiing:  some hills, and an easy to moderate trail for skate skiing.  It is a 5K-
groomed trail.  There is no snowshoeing, and dogs are not welcome on this trail.  For trail map and parking location, 
see http://basinrecreation.org/winter_trails.  
Dress warmly and bring water. 
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January 2014  
SEE EVENT PAGES,  STORIES  and WEB SITE  FOR  DETAILS  and  FULL DESCRIPTIONS. 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 
Skiing  
PCMR, Canyons  

2 
Skiing  
Tipsy and Taco 
Tuesdays, at 
PCMR  

3 
No TGIF  
 
Skiing  
PCMR: Don 
Jacobs, Canyons: 
Herb Lichtenstein  

4 
Skiing 
PCMR: David 
Anderson  

5 
Skiing 
APRES 
SKI, PCMR, 
Canyons  

6 
Skiing 
Deer Valley: Pris and 
Bill Watson  

7 
Skiing  
Tipsy and Taco 
Tuesdays, at PCMR  

8 
Skiing  
PCMR, Canyons  

9 
Skiing 
Deer Valley: 
Vince and Mary 
Lou, PCMR: 
Jackie and Tim,  
X-Country  

10 
TGIF 
The Upper Deck/
Aspen Room at 
Peaks Hotel 
 
Skiing  
PCMR: Don 
Jacobs, Canyons: 
Herb Lichtenstein  
 

11 
Skiing 
PCMR: David 
Anderson  

12 
Skiing 
APRES 
SKI, PCMR, 
Canyons  

13 
Skiing 
Deer Valley: Pris and 
Bill Watson  

14 
Skiing  
Tipsy and Taco 
Tuesdays, at PCMR  

15 
Skiing  
PCMR, Canyons  

16 
Skiing 
Deer Valley: 
Vince and Mary 
Lou, PCMR: 
Jackie and Tim, 
Snowshoe  
 
 

17 
TGIF 
Jeremy Country 
Club 
 
Skiing  
PCMR: Don 
Jacobs, Canyons: 
Herb Lichtenstein  
 
 

18 
Skiing 
PCMR: David 
Anderson  

19 
Skiing 
APRES 
SKI, PCMR, 
Canyons  

20 
Skiing 
Deer Valley: Pris and 
Bill Watson  

21 
Skiing  
Tipsy and Taco 
Tuesdays, at PCMR  

22 
Skiing  
PCMR, Canyons  
. 

23 
Skiing 
Deer Valley: 
Vince and Mary 
Lou, PCMR: 
Jackie and Tim, 
Nordic Ski  

24 
TGIF  
Pot Luck  
 
Skiing  
PCMR: Don 
Jacobs, Canyons: 
Herb Lichtenstein  
 
 

25 
Skiing 
PCMR: David 
Anderson,  
X-Country  

26 
Skiing 
APRES 
SKI, PCMR, 
Canyons  

27 
Skiing 
Deer Valley: Pris and 
Bill Watson  

28 
Skiing  
Tipsy and Taco 
Tuesdays, at PCMR  

29 
Skiing  
PCMR, Canyons  

30 
Skiing 
Deer Valley: 
Vince and Mary 
Lou, PCMR: 
Jackie and Tim  

31 
TGIF  
Collie's Bar and 
Grill  
 
Skiing  
PCMR: Don 
Jacobs, Canyons: 
Herb Lichtenstein  
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PCMSC ski plans for the 2014 season 
 

Remember our regular ski schedule starts on January 1, 2014.  Every Friday all PCMSC members will  
get an email blast with the details of the ski schedule for the week.  There is a standard ski schedule we  
will follow (see below), but some ski leaders will make changes to their program from week to week.   
We have already started skiing in the Cottonwood Canyons; so add your name to the contact list for one  
of those ski areas if you have not already done so (see below). 
 
We are continuing to add new ski groups to our schedule for the next season.  Perhaps our existing schedule does not 
meet your needs for skiing at a particular ski area on a particular day or at a specific difficulty level--then create a new 
group to meet your needs.  You can experiment with your group for just a week or two if you wish.  We can be very 
flexible!  If you would like to lead a new ski group, contact Bub Carlson at pcutbub@gmail.com.  
 
Standard Weekly PCMSC Ski Schedule for 2014 
 
Sundays at PCMR: John Logan (801-243-6833) will lead a dbl blue, black group including tree skiing and Bette 
Scarlet (658-0390 h, 508-769-6975 c) will lead a blue, dbl blue group. 
Sundays, at Canyons: Robin Reade (860-989-1519 c) and Don Twiggs (860 -989-1517) will lead a  dbl blue, black 
group including tree skiing.  David Maxfield (801-318-8947) will lead a blue-dbl blue group on some Sundays. 
Mondays, at Deer Valley: Pris and Bill Watson (649-1580 h, 659-6725 c, Bill, and 649-6726 c, Pris) will lead blue-
dbl blue-black groups including tree skiing.  
Mondays, at PCMR: Jon Scarlet (658-0390 h, 508-450-1647 c) will lead a dbl blue, black group including tree skiing. 
Tipsy and Taco Tuesdays, at PCMR: Kathy Kelleher (435-657-2803 h, 732-245-6022 c) will lead a blue, dbl blue, 
easy black group.  Meet at 10:45. The group will not stop for lunch, but will stop around 2:30 or 3:00 for happy hour at 
Baja Cantina.  If you are doing something else earlier you are still welcome to join them for some cheap margaritas or 
beers, cheap appetizers, and fun! 
Wednesdays, at PCMR:  John Logan (801-243-6833) will lead a dbl blue, black group including tree skiing and Bette 
Scarlet (658-0390 h, 508-769-6975 c) will lead a blue, dbl blue group. 
Wednesdays, at Canyons: Mark (503-718-4510) and Judy Peterman (503-730-5971) will lead a dbl blue, black group 
including tree skiing. 
Thursdays, at Deer Valley: Vince and Mary Lou Gilotti (610-390-1310 c, Vince, and 610-554-8188 c, Mary Lou) 
will lead blue, dbl blue, black groups including tree skiing. 
Ski and Quench Thirst Thursdays, at PCMR: Jackie (640-8050 c) and Tim Fehr (640-8050 c) will lead a blue, dbl blue, 
easy black group.  Meet at 10:45. The group will not stop for lunch, but will stop around 2:30 or 3:00 for happy hour at 
Baja Cantina.  If you are doing something else earlier you are still welcome to join them for some cheap margaritas or 
beers, cheap appetizers, and fun! 
Fridays, at PCMR: Don Jacobs (901-2356) will lead a blue, dbl blue group. 
Fridays, at Canyons: Herb Lichtenstein (401-868-5758 c) will lead a dbl blue, black group including tree skiing. 
Saturdays, at PCMR: David Anderson will lead a dbl blue-black group including tree skiing; for questions contact 
David at 801-599-0618. He will always lead on powder days; if not a powder day he will only lead if you contact him 
in advance.  
 
GROUP MEETING INFORMATION: We will always begin skiing at 10:00 am SHARP (except Tues & Thurs at 
PCMR) so make sure you have gone to the restroom in advance; it is not reasonable to expect a group to wait in the 
cold for anyone who is not prompt! These are our standard meeting locations: DV—the “beach” at Silver Lake in 
between the restaurant and Sterling lift; PCMR—top of Bonanza lift next to the demo shack; Canyons—inside Red 
Pine lodge at the top of the gondola; Brighton--base of Crest lift (earlier on powder days); Alta--base of Collins lift 
(above Goldminer's Daughter); Snowbird--on the plaza near the ticket windows.  Most of these locations are one or 
two lifts up in the ski areas, so make sure you allow yourself plenty of time to get to the meeting places after you arrive 
at the ski areas. 
We have expanded our ski groups to the Cottonwood Canyons, and you can be placed on an email list for that ski area 
by notifying the appropriate ski leader:  Jay Frankenfield for Brighton (jfrankenfield@icloud.com),  
                                                                                                                                     CONTINUED ON P.7. SKIING 

January 2014 
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CONTINUED FROM P.6. SKIING 
Diane and Paul Schnarr for Alta (paschnarr@hotmail.com), and Chuck Mollard for Snowbird 
(chuckmollard@gmail.com). Whenever that group will ski you will be notified in advance by an email 
blast.  IMPORTANT: you will not get these email blasts unless you are on their email list.  Our regular  
ski program begins on Jan 1, but our Brighton, Alta and Snowbird skiing will begin before Jan 1. 
If the weather is questionable (too windy, too cold) please check with leaders (by 8:30 am) to be sure the ski day has 
not been cancelled. 
 
Contact Bub Carlson, PCMSC Ski Coordinator, at pcutbub@gmail.com/ if you have any questions. More ski 
information is on the skiing page of the club website at http://www.pcmsc.org/. 
Cottonwood Ski Days 
 
Alta  Paul Schnarr will email the PCMSC group who have expressed an interest in Alta skiing to announce a ski day at 
Alta.  The group will ski powder, mostly through trees, when conditions permit.  Early and late season days, we may 
ski groomed runs if there is any interest.  We will meet at the bottom of Collins lift at 10:00 am.  On powder days 
some will get there at 9:00 am (or whenever a road closing and opening permits) and re-group at 10:00.  If you are late, 
please call Paul's cell at 801-647-2127 to arrange a meeting.  Please contact Paul (801-943-9056 h or 
paschnarr@hotmail.com) to join the group.  Paul is not expecting a large regular group, so if anyone wants to ski Alta, 
call him and he will probably be willing to go. 
 
Snowbird Chuck Mollard (917-881-9022 c or chuckmollard@gmail.com) will lead black-double black skiing off the 
tram at Snowbird during the months of January through April 2014.   He may start earlier in the season, if there is a lot 
of early snow.  The group should plan to meet at 10:00 am sharp at the tram plaza level in front of the ticket 
window.  Please be sure you are ready to go at 10:00 as the group will not be waiting for bathroom breaks or getting 
tickets.  We all are there to ski!  If anyone wants to get in some first tracks, Chuck will be at the meeting location at 
08:30 to get the first tram which departs around 9:00 AM and thus get one or two runs before meeting the rest of the 
group. 
 
He suggests, the easiest place to park is on the Alta By-Pass Road below the helicopter pad and then ski down to the 
plaza. At the end of the day, the group can ski down to their cars.   
 
The Snowbird days will be scheduled based on anticipated above average snow conditions.  As a result, the notice for 
a scheduled ski day at Snowbird will be sent out via an email blast the evening before.  If you wish to be notified, you 
need to send Chuck an email so he can put you on the Snowbird email blast list.  Upon receipt of his email blast, he 
would appreciate a return email if you plan to ski Snowbird the following day so he know how many people to 
expect.  However, if you change your plans at the last minute he will understand as there are no friends on a powder 
day.  Your email to Chuck should advise your cell phone number so any last minute changes can be advised by text or 
personal call.  
 
The plan is to have two or three Snowbird ski days each month there is favorable weather. If Little Cottonwood 
Canyon Road is closed for avalanche clearance, please call Chuck on his cell to see if there is an alternative plan. 
 
Please note that Club members who are using a Snowbird ski pass obtained from buying a Season Pass at one of the 
other resorts are reminded to bring both your season pass for the other resort as well as the Snowbird pass as they will 
have to be presented at the ticket window to get you day ticket, which will include the tram. 
 
Brighton Jay Frankenfield (jfrankenfield@icloud.com) will email the PCMSC "Brighton Bunch" to announce ski days 
at Brighton.  The group will ski mostly trees and powder whenever conditions permit.  Normally, we will meet at the 
bottom of the Crest Lift at 10:00. However, on select powder days, Jay's email announcement will include an earlier 
start time so we get the best powder.  If you have a Brighton pass, you can park close to the Crest Lift and walk 
directly to the lift avoiding the ticket windows and a longer walk. (Note, there are restrooms beneath Molly Green's so 
you can use those facilities and still park close to the Crest Lift.)  If you are late, please call Jay's cell (435-901-2744) 
and we can arrange to meet.   
 

January 2014 
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HOLIDAY PART PHOTOS 

Many Thanks to Jon Scarlet for taking wonderful photos at our Holiday Party   
PCMSC Dancing and Veterans. 
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 > > > “Free Advertising For Our Members” <<< 
Contact   danderson@dcalaw.org.    

 

January 2014 

This view is from the 
top of the Snake Creek 
chair at Brighton.  
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P.O. Box 682577 
Park City, Utah 84068-2577 
Visit the PCMSC website  
at www.pcmsc.org 
 

Special Interests Resource             
Contacts 

PCMSC now has a number of people who 
have volunteered to provide our members 
with information on activities available in 
Park City. Please contact the following 
people if you would like to receive the 
information they have put together:        
                      
                      BRIDGE:  
We do not teach but if you wish to play in 
one of the Club Bridge groups, please 
contact Bub Carlson pcbub1@gmail.com     

      
                  ICE SKATING:  
Cindy Gastonguay 
cgastonguay@comcast.net                     

           
WILDLIFE PROTECTION SOCIETY: 
Jackie Fehr ular@earthlink.net  
 
QUILTING, KNITTING, SPINNING                  
GROUPS  
Peggy Stuart  pudelfreund@juno.com 

    PCMSC JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 2014 
 

1 Wayne Kelley 
2 Rich Robinson 
4 Kay Kunkel, Michael Witte 
6 Bob Johnson 
7 Barbara Svoboda, Paul Grube, J Dewell 
8 Bob Winders 
9 Josephine Janger 
10 Carole Wade, Richard Rapoport 
11 Sylvia Bennion 
12 Joyce Pearson, Paul Pietras 
13 Becky Hinton 
14 Debby Peirce 
15 Mona Steen 
17 Patricia Blazewick, Richard Simons 
18 Stan Zionts 
21  Rena Norman 
22 Don Bercuson, Kathy Ritter, Kristi Johnson 
  
 

PCMSC Welcomes New Members 
Marvin Kabatznick, J Dewell, John Longmuir, Yvette and Mike Gallagher, 

Bruce McLeod and Bette Levine. 

23 Roseanne Jamrock 
25  Tina Dowland 
26 Jim Church 
27 Victoria Wyatt 


